COPY RECE!

DATE: /¢>1
Seymour Recreation Commission TIME: gg’ Qén
Seymour Community Center TOWN CLERK’S OF
October 28,2013
7:00 PM

Members Present: Joe LaRovera,Sean Strumello, Janice Keough, Jack Liedke, Patrick Stanek,
Ray Fautisch

Members Absent: Glenn Green,

Others Present: Jack Ahearn-Recreation Director, Kurt Miller-first Selectmen

Pledge of Allegiance

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Public Comment: none

Correspondence:

Approval of 9/25/13 meeting minutes:
Motion-Janice Keough Second-Sean Strumelio Vote-6-0

Motion to Approve Treasurers Report:
Motion-Ray Fautisch Second-Sean Strumello- Vote-6-0

Directors Report/Trips and Travel:

Jack Ahearn stated that 2 Evening registrations were held for Basketball. Any additional
registrations after that were put on a waiting list. Approximately 340 kids were registered. He also
stated that if the kids don't play refunds will be given.

Trips:

Motown-2 tickets left 11/3

Uconn women basketball trip on 12/22 is $56 includes bus, tickets, and gratuity.
Uconn Women trip to Harbor Yard on 1/14.

Radio City trip for 11/16 is sold out.

Slide show for Rhine River Cruise on 11/19. Possible trip in 10/2014

Old Business-



Boys and Girls Club Update-

First Selectman stated that on 12/2 the Boys&Girls club will have a soft opening by transferring the
Seymour kids that are currently enrolled in Shelton. A full start will for everyone will be on 1/2/14.
First selectman Kurt Miller also stated that the Boys & Girls club is willing to advertise any
recreation programs. The Boys & Girls club is also willing to run the Cougar's Den program fully. it
would be a similar set up with the exception that it would be every week. The café is being
completely re done. Recreation and Senior Center will have access to the café also. Also stated
that the gym with be vacated at 5:30 pm during basketball season. On site coordination will be

available.

First Selectmen Kurt Miller stated that the town is in the process of selling Lopresti School and any
money taken in will be put in the recreation building.

First Selectmen Miller stated that he takes fuil responsibility for the lack of communication
concerning the Boys & Girls club and the Recreation Commission. It wasn't his intention to
exclude the Board. He saw it as a benefit to the department.

Commissioner Fautisch asked moving forward how till the be coordinated better between the
Recreation department, Boys & Girls Club, and the Recreation Board. First Selectmen Miller
stated that the Site director will report to Jack and Missy daily or when needed.

Commissioner Keough asked about the summer time if the area would be in use. First Selectmen
Miller stated there is no use during the summer. Commissioner Keough asked if the area could be
used during the summer for summer playground on rainy days. First Selectmen Miller stated that

would be up to the Recreation board.

New Business:
-Joe stated that he received a phone call from the Oxford girls Basketball team stating that

there numbers are low and would it be possible to combine with Seymour’s girls team. There are
about 4 teams from just Seymour and Oxford has 2.

Motion to approve combining Oxford and Seymour Girls Basketball team at the discreation of
Missy and Jack.
Motion- Ray Fautisch 27-Janice Keough Vote-6-0

Other Business-none

Motion to adjourn at 8:05
Motion- Janice Keough 2nd-Jack Liedke Vote-6-0

Respectfully Submitted:



Relley o

Kathleen Pelletier
Recording Secretary



